
Cedarville University Cedarville University 

DigitalCommons@Cedarville DigitalCommons@Cedarville 

Cedarville College Bulletin University Publications 

4-1969 

Cedarville College Bulletin, April/May 1969 Cedarville College Bulletin, April/May 1969 

Cedarville College 

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin 

 Part of the Higher Education Commons, and the Organizational Communication Commons 

Recommended Citation Recommended Citation 
Cedarville College, "Cedarville College Bulletin, April/May 1969" (1969). Cedarville College Bulletin. 113. 
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin/113 

This Book is brought to you for free and open access by 
DigitalCommons@Cedarville, a service of the 
Centennial Library. It has been accepted for inclusion in 
Cedarville College Bulletin by an authorized 
administrator of DigitalCommons@Cedarville. For more 
information, please contact 
digitalcommons@cedarville.edu. 

http://www.cedarville.edu/
http://www.cedarville.edu/
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/university_publications
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F113&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/1245?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F113&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://network.bepress.com/hgg/discipline/335?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F113&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
https://digitalcommons.cedarville.edu/cc_bulletin/113?utm_source=digitalcommons.cedarville.edu%2Fcc_bulletin%2F113&utm_medium=PDF&utm_campaign=PDFCoverPages
mailto:digitalcommons@cedarville.edu
http://www.cedarville.edu/Academics/Library.aspx
http://www.cedarville.edu/Academics/Library.aspx


ARVILLE COLLEGE 

April-May, 1969 

STUDENTS ON TELEVISION 
The Phil Donahue TV Show invited 

two Cedarville College students to ap­
pear and discuss, "Two Views of Life." 
This hour long program is seen daily by 

,, over 80,000 homes in the greater Dayton, 
Ohio area and is ranked the No. 1 day­
time show. Mr. Donahue invites guests 
from every facet of life who are making 
news by being unusual. After a short 
discussion and interview the television 
audience may phone in questions. There 
were approximaitely fifty studio audience 
guests as well as twenty Cedarville Col­
lege students. 

Since we were guests last September, 
the uniqueness of Cedarville College was 
briefly known by his regular audience. 
Our second appearance was February 
26, when Kenneth Muck and David Kear­
ney discussed their views of life with 
those of two Antioch College students 
from Yellow Springs, Ohio. 

In general the students of Antioch "do 
not share Cedarville's views as to their 
rigorous discipline, lack of f,reedom, 
repression, and closed environment." 
They felt that Cedarville "does not have 
natural freedom." The Antioch College 
guests could not understand how we 
could "give the responsibility to others 
to take over for you." "You use God as 
a crutch; the Bible is not necessary; I 
don't see how it has done anyone any 
good; it is outdated;" were statements 
from the Antioch students who also said, 
"humanity is unhappy and dissatisfied." 

Further discussion was whether or not 
there was a God. One Antioch student 
sa,id, "there is something in my life that 
I call a god, but no person." The ex­
plosion theory was their explanation for 
the origin of the world. Since the reality 
of God was not important to the Antioch 
students they stated that "we like to 
ask the questions, not answer them." 

Ken and Dave through their personal 
testimonies, left a concrete, tangible and 
real basis for their convictions in the 
person of Christ for their faith -
"Cedarville College is preparing men for 
service to he1p others for eternity by 
not letting them go to Hell." 

Antioch's "purpose" is to "help peo-

PASTORS' CONFERENCE SEPTEMBER 8 - 11 
Pastors are encouraged to mark their calendars and plan to be with us fo1· the 

second annual} pastors' conference, September 8 - 11. Dr. John G. Balyo, pastor of 
the Cedar Hill Baptist Church, Cleveland, Ohio, will be the featured speaker for this 
year's conference. Dr. Balyo's messages will be followed by discussion periods when 

pastors are invLted to ask questions and share ideas. Work shops are also being 
planned that wil1 cover informative topics relating to a pastor's work. Several pas­
tors who attended fast year's conference have already expressed a desire to be 
with us again this year. Questionnaires returned after last year's conference re­
vea,Ied that this conference was unique because it dealt with the practical problems 
and ministries of the pastor. In addition to the formal sessions, most pastors felt 

that practical help was received by discussing mutual problems and. s?aring ideas 
while fellowshipping with other pastors in the dorms and at the dmmg table. It 

was felt that this unique feature of the conference would be lost if wives were also 

invited to attend. 
All meals and lodging will be provided free of charge by the coillege. Churches 

can encourage their pastors to attend by providing tr·ansportation expenses for 

them. 

ple better themselves in the world in 
which .they live to make the most of life 
now." 

This television exchange of ideas was 
again, very well received by the com­
munity and we feel that Cedarville does 
indeed have unusual students - geared 
in a liberal arts pJ:ogram with spiritual 
dimension. Many letters of commenda­
tion have been received expressing ap­
preciaition for the clear testimony of 
Kenneth Muck and David Kearney. 

There are six copies of the original 

September '681 Phil Donahue Show avail­

able to churches. Be sure to give us a 

choice of alternate dates when schedul­
ing the film. We are currently booked 

through the month of July. August is 
open; September is booked; October 

through the end of the year is open. 

Write to: Director of Development, 

Cedarville College, Cedarville, Ohio 

45314. 



FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

As we seek to evaluate the program and progress of Cedarville Col­
lege, there are many encouraging successes which challenge us to press 
on toward new victories. 

Last year our elementary and secondary education program received 
full approval with the exception of physical education. On March 10 
this teaching field was also approved. Another area of music education 
was also granted approval by the State Department of Education. This 
means that young people in our churches may consider Cedarville Col­
lege as they prepare to teach in Christian, elementary, and se·condary 
schools, as well as in the public schools of the state. Although this full 
approval has been in effect for a year, these additional areas of recogni­
tion will appeal to a great many. 

Wei expect another major project to be underway by the time you 
are able to read this announcement. Sor many months we have been 
working toward the time when we could begin construction of our ath­
letic fields, including track, soccer field, baseball diamonds, and tennis 
courts. Sinhe this program will involve moving tons of dirt, we will be 
able at the same time to construct a six-acre lake without much addition­
al expense. A number of facilities for use by our students will be created 
by this construction. Before the project is completed it will cost nearly 
$100,000. We are looking to you, our friends, to help me-et this need and 
supply funds which will make these new student facilities a reality. It 
should be pointed out that during the last two or three years the stu­
dents themselves have been instrumental in raising $6,000. This is evi­
dence that these facilities are not only needed, but our students sincerely 
desire them. As usual, they challenge the rest of us by their interest in 
their college. 

We are living in the space age. New scientific achievements are be­
ing made almost every day. Christian young people must be challenged 
to become acquainted with these advancements that are so much a part 
of our gene·ration. As a Christian liberal arts college, we are endeavoring 
to emnhasize the importance of science; not only in the general educa­
tion of our young pe'Ople, but in a- major emphasis which will prepare 
them to serve as science teachers, and qualified people in many other 
scientific areas. 

To accomplish this purpose of preparing young people to face this 
scientific age, it is imperative that we provide the best equipment pos­
sible for their use in these college days. For this reason we are planning 
as soon as possible to provide better housing and equipment for our 
teachers and students in the science department. It has been stated by 
many that our building and equipment are totally inadequate. All of us 
on the Cedarville College campus agree, and we intend to correct this 
deficiency as soon as possible. 

A new building and equipment will be costly. We cannot provide 
Ruch a unit by the sale of bonds or by borrowing money from the bank 
because it is not an income-uroducing facility. We must then depend 
upon our churches and our friends to meet this need. Your gifts now 
and in the future, designated for a new science building will be much 
appreciated. 

This fall a special campaign for a new science facility will be launch­
ed with a special appeal to the churches which have such a vital interest 
in Cedarville. We are· asking that uastors and the boards of our church­
es give due consideration to participation in this financial drive, en­
couraging our fine science faculty by providing better equipment with 
which they can work. Pastor, somewhere in your calendar for the next 
year, please put a notation for a special emphasis upon the science pro­
gram at Cedarville. 

(Continued Next Column) 

ITINERARY 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

March 30, 31, First Baptist C h u r c h, 
April 1, 2 North Tonawanda, N. Y. 
3 Future Pastors' Fellow­

ship, Cedarville, Ohio 

6 P.M. Lima Baptist Temple, 
Lima, Ohio 

13, 14, 15, 16 Berean Baptist C h u r c h, 
Adrian, Michigan 

15 through 19 Baptist Mid Missions Con­
ference, Quincy, Illinois 

20 Union Chove Baptist, Un­
ion Grove, Wisconsin 

27 Evergreen Baptist Church, 
Michigan Oity, Indiana 

May Huntsburg Baptist Church, 
4 Huntsburg, Ohio 
7, 8, 9, 10, 11 Grace Baptist Church, 

London, Ohio 

18 Bible Baptist Church, Ko­
komo, Indiana 

25 !Nrst Baptist Church, Dan­
ville, Ind.iana 

26 Michigan Conservative 
Baptist Bible Conference, 
South Baptist C h u r c h , 
Lansiing, Michigan 

May 30, 31, IFCA Regional F a m i 1 y 
June 1 Conf eirence, Mt. Pleasant, 

Pa. 

(Con't. - From the President's Desk) 

The first Pastors' Oonf erence held last 
September met with great success. We 
are planning another conference to be 
held September 8 ,through 11. Dr. John 
Balyo, pastor of Cedar Hill Baptist 
Church in Cleveland, has been invited 
to present special lectures on Bible 
p;reaching. We encourage every pastor to 
reserve these dates on his calendar now. 

"Campus Challenge," our daily five­
minute radio program, is now being aired 
over ten stations. We are grateful for 
the response which comes through the 
mail and are encouraged by the contact 
which we have with individuals in the 
churches indicating that the program is 
well received. We are praying that God 
will increase the number of stations 
carrying it so that we may present the 
good news of the gospel to many more 
people, and at the same time inform 
them of the opportunities for Christian 
education at Cedarvdlle. 

Someone has suggested that Q + C = 
S is a good formula to help us solve the 
problems which face us every day, ''In 
quietness and in confidence shall be your 
strength." Quietness before the Lord and 
confidence in His Word will produce joy 
in the heart of the believer. "The joy of 
the Lord is your strength" (Nehemiah 
8:10). 

·~ 



FACULTY FACTS 
Mr. Richard T. Mcintosh, dean of s,\U · 

dents; Mrs. Joyce Moore, dean of wom­
en; and Mr. Thomas Loper, dean of men 
attended on March 14, 1969 the Ohio As­
sociation of Student Personnel Adminis­
trators at Bowling Green State Uni­
versity, Bowling Green, Ohio. Subject 
for the symposium was Identity Con­
cepts In Student Personnel. 

DEVELOPMENT NEWS 

Paul Gathany, attended National Reli­
gious Broadcasting Convention in Wash­
ington, D. C. at ,the Mayflower Hotel and '' 
also attended along with Mr. Jim Phipps 
the National Association of Broadcastors 
convention March 22, 1969. 

The next time you visit the college, we will be happy to greet you in the attrac­
tive reception lounge located in the administration building. It features a new 
ceiling and paneling revealed in the picture on the left. The area will soon be 
garnished by new drapes and furniture. The general business office and the 
academic dean's office are also nearing completion. President James T. Jeremiah, Dr. Don­

ald Bauman, Dr. Larry Helmick, and 
Dr. Clifford Johnson attended the Na­
tional Conference on Higher Education 
on March 3-5 in Chicago. 

Duane Frank participated in the 
North-Central Accreditation Association 
team to accredit Yellow Springs High 
School. Cedarville was a representative 
along with Antioch College and Central 
State College, 

June Kearney attended the Ohio As­
sociation of Health, Physical Education 
and Recreation in Toledo, Ohio on Feb­
ruary 21-23, and gave a lecture-dem­
onstration on the Team Sports section 
of the Division of Girls and Women's 
sports on "Basketball-Ooaching Tech­
niques for the Highly Skilled." 

Dr. John Reed presented an Interpreta­
tion Speech Recital at Grace College, 
Winona Lake, Indiana on February 10, 
1969. 

Dr. Cleveland McDonald has been 
elected to the Board of Directors of the 
Greene-Clinton Guidance Center in Xenia, 
Ohio, and attended on January 20, 1969 
a special meeting co-sponsored by the 
Social Work Education Section of the 
Ohio College Associates and the Na­
tional Committee for Social Work Ca­
reers. 

Dr. Donald Callan attended NATA 
national convention and is chairman of 
the affiliate Conference Committee, Dr. 
Callan also scored with his Yellow­
J ackets a Co-Championship in the 1968-
69 Mid-Ohio Conference in basketball. 

Roland Fleck was appointed a mem­
ber of the Dayton Miami Valley Consor­
tium, an education research industry, 
committee on Computer-Assisted In­
struc,tion. The appointment was by Dr. 
Charles J. Armstrong, President. 

Allen Monroe spoke to the Executive 
Committee of the Greene County Re­
publican Party on the 1968 Presidential 
Election reference the spatial patterns 
of voting in Greene County. 

The seventeen faculty offices pictured on the right are nearing completion. 
Partitions are up, air-conditioning is installed, and carpeting and new furniture will 
soon grace these offices. 

The trustees have authorized work on the new lake, tennis courts, and athletic 
fields. We trust work on this project will have begun by the time you receive the 
bulletin. 

A campaign w,ill be launched this fall to raise funds for a new science building. 
This is the first major fund drive the college has embarked on since three years 
ago when churches and friends of the college helped make the new library building 
possible. We ask you to pray that we may have the Lord's direction and blessing 
upon this effort. 

However, prior to the campaign, we are asking the Lord to supply $42,000 
toward the construction of the lake, athletic fields, and tennis courts. If you 
would like to share in this project, mark your gifts "Athletic Fields." 

BOND REPORT 
We are thankful for the way friends of the college have participated in our 

bond program. Over $720,800 of our million dollar bond issue has been sold. We 
are constantly receiving inquiries asking if we have additional bonds for sale. If 
you would like information on bonds still available, please mail the coupon in this 
issue. 

STUDENT FACTS 
: 

1968-69 Political Science Class 
A class project was conducted with 

f,ive hundred area residents in a survey 
on Greene Joint V:ocational School. Pro­
fessor Allen Monroe said this was done 
entirely as an educational research proj­
ect. Six questions were asked and then 
the questionnaires were run through a 
computer for a summary as to support 
and non-support for the GJVS. 

Phil Johnson, a sophomore, and Fred 
Stickles, a senior, attended a conference 
on Political Economy on February 21, 
22 and 23, held at the Foundation for 
Economic Educa.tion, Irving-on-Hudson, 
New York. 

- COMING SOON 

CEDAR DAY - MAY 10 
ALUMNI SPRING BANQUET 
AND BUSINESS MEETING 

JUNE 6-7 

CLASS REUNION '59 

CHURCH TOU~NEY TALLY 
The Varsi,ty Club held its annual 

church basketball Junior Tournament on 
February 28 and March 1; the Senior 
Tournament was March 7 and 8th. When 
it was all over Grace Baptist Church of 
Middletown, Ohio had taken six of the 
ten trophies awarded in both tourneys. 

The number one team in the Junior 
Tournament was Fellowship Baptist of 
Columbus, Indiana, who downed Haddon 
Heights Baptist from New Jersey, in the 
championship game. 

From a twenty-five team field, the 
largest ever in the Senior Tournament, 
emerged the Middletown pacesetters 
coached by Don Phillips. The champion­
ship was by vfrtue of a two-point edge 
over Grace Baptist of Cedarville in the 
final bout. First Baptist Church of Blan­
chester, Ohio came up with third place. 

Middletown also was awarded the 
most sportsman-like team trophy and 
most valuable player in both the Junior 
and Senior divisions. 



YELLOW JACKETS WENT TO 

FIRST ROUND NAIA 

Cedarville's final season record was 
16-11. Ohio Northern and Cedarville 
battled it out March 3rd for the shot at 
Kansas City, but the jackets never got 
warmed up and it ended with 101-78. 
Congratulations are in order for Dr. 
Donald Callan and his "Yellow Jackets" 
in winning the Co-Championship of the 
Mid-Ohio Conference. We share this hon­
or with the "Yellow Jackets" of Defi­
ance College. 

Cedarville's season was largely put 
together on the deadly shooting of 
Bruce McDonald, a 5'-10" NAIA all­
star who averaged 26 points per game 

this year. 

In a non-conference game with Wilber­
force University February 27th, sopho­
more Bob Warren tied the Cedarville 
scoring record of 49 points for one 
game. The 6-4 center from Indianapolis 
also had 20 rebounds that evening. The 

fired-up Jacket team won 111-91. 

ALUMNI VICTORY 
A very spirited Alumni team com­

prised of Al Knott '68, Jerry Osborne 
'67, Dennis McDonald '67, Gary Brandes 
'65, Ted Ochletree '63, Norris Smith '63, 
Don Cooper '68, and Dozier Carter '66 
slipped by the JV's 81-80. High point to­
tal went to sharpshooter Norris Smith. 
Knott and Cooper each had 15 points. 

Valuable support was offered by visit­
ing Alumni and wives of players during 
the closing seconds of a very closely con­
tended match. Some faculty members 
found themselves re-living some exciting 
basketball days as two of our all time 
high game point scorers were sparking 

the Alumni team. 

LIFE-INCOME CONTRACT ISSUED FOR $25,000 
Friends of the college recently gave $25,000 in securities to the school in ex­

change for a Life-Income Contract. This type of gift arrangement is a useful tool 
in Christian stewardship, because it makes possible for donors to receive income 
for Hfe and at the same time make a significant gift to Cedarville at the time of 
their death. 

A Life-Income Contract is a very simple arrangement. Securities, property, 
or other assets are given to the college. A Life-Income Contract is written for their 
current market or appraised value. These assets are invested and all income received 
goes to the donor{s) for life. 

Although Christian stewardship should be the primary motive for giving, 
there are several advantages to using the Lif e-I1:1come Contract to make a gift: 

1. No capital gains tax is paid for appreciated stocks or property given to 
the college (normailly, a person is taxed on the difference between the 
original cost price and the sale price). 

2. A person can make a charitable deduction for a portion of the gift ( this 
deduction is determined by the age of the donor). If the reduction exceeds 
30% of his yearly income, the unused portion may be carried over a five 
year period.) 

3. Usually, a larger income is realized from rthe Life-Income Contract. A per­
son may be realizing a low yield from an asset, but is prevented from sell­
ing by the capital gains tax obstacle. Reinvestment in higher yielding assets 
are possible for a donor through such a contract with the college who sells 
the assets without incurring capital gains liability. The don01·(s) then re­
ceive the higher yield from the new assets. 

In summary, the donor receives a Life-Income Contract for the current value 
of the asset. He is aHowed to make a charitable deduction for a portion of the 
gift, and no capital gains tax is paid. A larger income may be realized through the 
Life-Income Contract. At the time of the donor's death, the college receives a sub­
stantial gift. 

May this act of dedicated stewardship encourage others to seek advice on es­
tate planning. The Life-Income Contract is an example of one of many tools that 
may be used to make a gift to the college. If you would like to know more about the 
Life-Income Contract, or other facets of estate planning, mail the coupon below. 

Please send me material on: 
D Making Your Will 
D Life-Income Agreements 

D Bequests, Trusts, and 

D Gift Annuities 
D Bonds 

Insurance Opportunities 

Name~~~~~~~--~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Address~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

CitY~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~-

State Zip Code -----­
O I would like a professionally-trained member of the development 

staff to call on me. No obligation, of course. 

RECORD MADE Of 
DR. ROBERT f. KETCHUM'S 

MESSAGES 
The next Book Club mailiing will give 

complete details on how you can re­
ceive a copy of this record containing a 
series of messages recently given in the 
college chapel services entitled "The 
High Cost of Writing Pape;." 

The college family was challenged by 
these messages that drew an analogy 
between, a tree felled in the forest and 
the process it must pass through before 
it can be used as writing paper, and the 
Lord's dealing in a Ch1istian's life to 
transform him from the raw material of • 
the salvation experience into epistles 
"known and read of all men." 

MEMORIAL FOR 
REV. FRANK COLEMAN 

A memorial fund has been established 
by friends of Rev. Frank Coleman. Rev. 
Coleman formerly pastored the Memorial 
Baptist Church and Faith Baptist Church 
in Columbus, Ohio. 

Friends desiring to honor Rev. Cole­
man should designate their gifts through 
the college. 

1968-69 Year Verse 
mPhat JJC mav approve things 
that are emoellent_; that ye may 
be sincere and without offense 
till the dau of Ghrist/) 

Philippians 1 :10 

Cedarville College 



.... 

ANNUAL ALUMNI GIVING Ill 

March 1, 1968 - February 28, 1969 

Number Amount % Rank Average 
Class in class Donors Amount Rank Donors % Gift Size 

1961 31 12 2,261.00 1 38.7 2 188.42 
1964 122 53 2,179.60 2 43.4 1 41.12 
1962 47 17 1,091.70 3 36.2 3 64.22 
1960 42 11 750.40 6 26.2 4 68.22 
1955 21 5 1,077.50 4 23.8 8 215.50 
1965 122 30 798.50 5 24.6 7 26.62 
1966 127 15 643.20 7 11.8 13 42,88 
1967 161 30 498,99 8 18.6 11 16.63 
1963 109 27 287.70 10 24.8 6 10.66 
19M 28 6 153.50 11 21.4 9 25.58 
1968 160 32 445.20 9 20.0 10 13,91 
1959 30 5 140.23 12 16.7 12 28,05 
1956 20 5 55.00 14 25.0 5 11.00 
1957 32 4 121.00 13 12.5 14 30.25 
1958 18 3 16.22 15 16.7 12 5.41 

1070 255 $10,519.74 

Donors AAGII 
Pre-1954 Alumni, Friends, Matching Gifts 811.40 23 1,210.50 
Alumni (Since 1953) 

TOTAL 

A vemge of Gifts Per Donor 
Total o/o of Participation 
Increase in Giving over AAG II 

MISSIONARY NEWS 
Don and Carol Middleton ('63) are re­

joicing over increased attendance in 
their new building. New families are 
coming, youth groups organized, and 
Joy Clubs to start soon. The Middletons 
plan to visit their FBHM supporting 
churches and :friends in West Virginia, 
Ohio and Iowa in June. 

Rev. David Elmore ( '66) and family 
are now pastoring a.t the Calvary Baptist 
Church, Coshocton, Ohio as of March. 

Dan ('68) and Betty Lacey have re­
ceived their minimum support and have 
left for the field of F.rance and are en­
gaged in the language study, 

Miss Patsy King ('57) Central African 
Republic. Bible School in February was 
well attended by some 26 couples. In­
struction was through local pastors for 
the firs,t time. Miss King taught Mat­
thew and Mark, arithmetic and writing 
to the women, and French to . the men. 
On Ma,rch 2.4th a girls' leadets training 
camp was conducted once again. The last 
camp was attended by 146 teenage girls. 

Rev. Robert Rogers ('55) and Barbara 
('54) F.B.H.M. Western, Pennsylvania re­
ports that cons1ideTable laymen help dur­
ing church constTuction has enabled them 
to move in on schedule. New family con­
tacts have been made and the results are 

10,519.74 254 6,163.43 
-----
$11,331.14 277 $7,373.93 

$41.25 $22.66 
23.8 31.8 
65% 

encouraging as the congregation in­
creases in the new facilities. 

Raymond Reiner ('59) and Miss Jan 
Van Horn ('66) both with Baptist Mid­
Missions Brazil, South America became 
engaged on Chris.tmas day, Miss Van 
Horn has been in Brazil just over a year 
and Raymond about seven years. It was 
about two years ago that Ray lost his 
wife. Jan, and Ray with his two children, 
consider it a real privilege to serve to­
gether in Brazil. 

Dr. James ('61) and Esther Entner 
('61) have had their support in, visas 
approved, clearance given, and are in the 
field as of February to begin language 
school in Manila, Philippines. Prayer is 
requested 1·eference their adjustment to 
the newness of the land and people, and 
finding a permanent place to live. 

ALUMNI OF NOTE 
Miss Ruth Grant ('67) received from 

the University of Iowa a M.A.T. degree 
in Education February 1, 1969. 

Dr. John A. Brumbaugh ('58) and 
former facu1lty mbember '59-'64 has been 
granted a Public Health Service Resea1·ch 
Career Development A ward by the Na- • 
tional Institute of General Medical Sci­
ences. This five year grant will relieve 

Size AAGIII 1967 1966 
Rank Standing AAG II AAGI 

2 1 6 3 
6 2 2 1 
4 3 4 11 
3 4 1 7 
1 4 6 2 
9 5 3 5 
5 6 5 10 

11 7 8 
14 7 7 6 
10 7 11 8 
12 8 
8 9 10 12 

13 9 11 13 
7 10 9 9 

15 11 12 4 

Donors AAGI Donors 
25 115.00 6 

272 2,613.18 196 

$2,728.18 

$13.33 
29.3 

him of most teaching duties and allow 
him to concenti·ate researching genetic 
control of pigment synthesis in fowl. 
Presently Dr. Brumbaugh is in his fifth 
year in the College of Arts and Sciences 
at the University of Nebraska. 

Ron Allerton ( '68) is presently on ac­
tive duty with the U.S. Army in Alaska. 
Ron became engaged to Edie Wright 
(NG) December 19 and plan a May wed­
ding. 

Kathleen Lloyd ('68) is engaged to 
Gary L. Parker of Grand Rapids, Michi­
gan. A June 28 wedding is planned. 

Miss Joan Bryant ( '64) is now Mrs. 
Paul Mattuci and they reside in Akron, 
Ohio. 

Mr. Marston Roloff ( '65) was mar­
ried to Gail Ann Penrod February 7, 
1969, 

Mr. Al Keim ('68) married Pat Blay­
lock December 28, 1968 and now reside 
in Wooster, Ohio. 

Miss Kathie Schweble ('67) is now 
Mrs. Daniel Grosjean and reside in Wil­
lowick, Ohio. 

John (NG) and Eleanor (Smelser) 
Gayer ('64) are the proud parents of 
Joel Edward born February 25, 1969. 

Miss Clara Brown ('65) is now Mrs. 
Richard Redner and reside in Bingham­
ton, New York. 

(Con't. Next Page) 



PROSPECTIVE STUDENTS 
Pastors and Youth Directors are encouraged to bring prospective students for 

a visit to the college. H is more meaningful for prospective students to visit in a 

small group, because we can usually house them in college dormitories with other 

students. The pr.ospective student will get an accurate picture of the college by 

mixing with college students, attending classes, and eating in the cafeteria. J.t is 

impossible to g,ive this personail attention when hundreds of students are visiting 

the campus during the special Prospective Student Day. 

In January and February 348 young people visited the college. No doubt many 

other friends visited the college who did not register. 

We have selected the following days for v,isiting the college because they in­

clude extra-curricular activities. 

This quarter chapel is held at 9:00 a.m., instead of the usual 10:00 a.m. hour. 

April 3 Urbana College vs. Cedarville (Baseball) 

15 Central State University vs. Cedarvme (Baseball) 

18 College Choir Concert 

22 Earlham College vs. Cedarville (Baseball) 

24, 25 H. J. Eckelmann, "The Christian and Science" (Artist-Lecture Series) 

25, 216 Malone College vs. Cedarville (Baseball) 

May 2, 3 May Day Activities 

2, 3 Wilmington vs. Cedarville (Baseball) 

3 Junior-Senior Banquet 

SC:?Jr • 
CEDJ.\R'/lllE COLLEGE 

BIBLE LJ.\i'IDS ~rouR 
Friends of the College are invited to join Dr. James T. Jeremiah 

in a THREE WEEK TOUR of the Bible Lands. NAZARETH to 
JERUSALEM, TURKEY, GREECE, ROME and LEBANON. 

THREE FULL WEEKS 

July 31- August 21 

Budget Plan 

Available 

Write For Descriptive Brochure. 

$105 DOWN 

$ 44 A MONTH 

9, 10 Spring Play 
9, 10 Findlay College vs. 

Cedarville (Baseball) 
10 Cedar Day Activities 
11 Spring Oratorio 
15 Band-Choir Concert 
17 Senior Recital 
19 OSU Faculty Brass Quintet 

(Artist-Lecture Series) 
20 General Recital 
24 Choralaires Concert 

Group planning a visit should write 
the DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT 
for complete details. 

UNDEFEATED JACKETTES 
Miss Kearney and her girls are to be 

congratulated for ending the season un­
defeated, with an 8-0 record. With a 
great team effort and leading scoring by 
Pat Wissinger, they have set a real pre­
cedence. 

Team 

U. of Cin .................... . 
Alumni ...................... . 
Wilmington .................. . 
Ashland ...................... . 
St. Eliz ....................... . 
Malone ...................... . 
Mt. St. Joseph ................ . 

Score 

57-5 
64-24 
25-17 
42-35 
38-34 
41-27 
32-26 

St. Eliz. . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 32-17 

(Alumni of Note Con't. from Page 5) 

Mr. Gary and Faye (Haas) Helmes 
('64) are proud parents of Kathleen 
Marie born February 14, 1969. 

Kathy Mansfield ('67) is now Mrs. 
David Reed and resides in Lorain, Ohio. 

Dale N. Thompson ('68) has assumed 
as of February 24, 1969 the responsibili­
ties of Supervisor of Accounting and Of­
fice Manager of the Troy Sunshade Com­
pany Division, Troy, Ohio. Dale is pre­
sently working on his Masters degree at 
the University of Dayton. 
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